

District 14 Meeting Secretary Notes

| | | |
|--|---|--------------------------------|
| <u>Start Time and Location</u> | March 2, 2025 1pm – 623 & Zoom | |
| <u>Opening</u> | Serenity Prayer GSR Preamble read by Gretchen H. Tradition 3 long & short form read by Clint C. | |
| <u>New GSR's and Meetings Birthdays</u> | Joe from Tuesday Night BB study – alt Dan – Corrections chair Kelly – Structure & Policy chair Tim – 1yr bday | |
| <u>Secretary's Report</u> secretary.d14.a21@gmail.com | Read by Austin N. | Motion: Lizzy Seconded: Joe |
| <u>Old Business</u> Pre-GSC workshop – APRIL 12, 2025 9A – 3P. | Sign up made available for volunteers. Cheat Sheet made available – Voting/Discussion/Long Term Items | |
| <u>New Business</u> | Metro-East Banquet – no one to take over, past committee to determine what to do with the money 10 th Annual Women in Recovery Brunch – April | |
| <u>Treasurer</u> treasurer.d14.a21@gmail.com | Shaun provided report – a few expenditures, po box, storage, & PI/CPC reimb. Budgets approved last meeting. Motion: Lizzy Seconded: Kelsey Action Item: Provide printed & electronic reports to attendees moving forward. | |
| <u>Alternate DCM</u> | Eric O – nothing to report | |

| | |
|--|---|
| DCM dcm.d14.a21@gmail.com | <p>Area Assembly next Sunday, 3/9 – strongly encourage GSRs to attend, Zoom is able to attend. This first Area Ass of the year will be very focused on GSRs to encourage more involvement. ACTION ITEM: EMAIL AGENDA</p> <p>Pre-GSC Planning Meeting TBD – sign-up sheet for volunteers made available at this meeting. Background info made available w/ voting items cheat sheet.</p> |
| | <u>GSR REPORTS</u> |
| <u>Half Measures</u> | Denise – avg between 30-40, could still use women. |
| <u>Mascoutah</u> | Clint – Been avg 12-16 each week, going strong. Could still use women to support. |
| <u>Busted Ego</u> | EO – alt – Thursday nights, attendance is going well. Not many women, could use those to support. Anniversary in May, flyers will come out soon. |
| <u>Trenton</u> | Lee W. – Tuesdays 6p, been meeting almost 20yrs. Good meetings, at least 12, not a lot of home group members, but still going well. Theatre quality popcorn. |
| <u>O'Fallon Trailer</u> | Miles – nothing to report, all going well. |
| <u>Primary Purpose</u> | |
| <u>Sober Gals</u> | Anna -- March 25, 1yr, Tuesdays @ IRC , speaker meeting & potluck to honor celebration. |
| <u>As Bill Sees It</u> | |
| <u>Thirsty Thursdays</u> | |
| <u>623</u> | Jennifer -- going well, heavily attended noon meetings avg 25 per, nighttime meetings avg 20-31. |
| <u>How It Works</u> | Laura – moved locations, Union United in the Kraus room – needs to be updated. Still doing J&C, on Tuesday will go through agenda items for GSC. |

| | |
|---|---|
| <u>St. Henry's Reflection Group</u> | |
| <u>Blue Collar</u> | |
| <u>Gate House</u> | |
| <u>Women of Integrity</u> | Everything going well, Gretchen – changed format, week 5 speaker, newcomers every week. |
| <u>Tuesday at New Day</u> | Tim – Going well, good mix, E.Stl, IRC comes to visit and they come back. |
| <u>Straight to the point</u> | |
| <u>Steps We Took</u> | |
| <u>As Bill Sees It</u> | Diane -- Continues to thrive, doing well. |
| <u>Sobriety in Blum</u> | Kelly – closed meeting to open meeting, everything is going well. |
| <u>Our Group Firehouse</u> | |
| | <u>COMMITTEE REPORTS</u> |
| <u>CPC/PI</u> cpc.pi.d14.a21@gmail.com | Lizzy – Process of finalizing Q1 initiative – healthcare providers, stuffing envelopes on 3/15, @ noon @ 623. Attended 252 meeting to gain understanding of how to reach out to healthcare professionals. Still sending info out on FB – the more info made available there the better. Quarterly Meeting – May 3 @ 12p @ 623. |
| <u>Corrections</u> corrections.d14.a21@gmail.com | Dan – New committee chair, going into St.Clair Co jail – been going for about a year, meeting going well. The group has tablets to access AA lit. SWIC & Estl – all volunteers scheduled for TB vax updates, & safety updates, Menards going well. All facilities will be getting tablets soon to access AA lit. Men's meeting in Greenville going well, will get an update on women's meeting. |
| <u>Literature/Grapevine</u> literature.d14.a21@gmail.com | Bre – nothing to report. |

| | |
|--|---|
| <u>Structure & Policy</u> <i>Email to be verified</i> | Kelly B. – new chair, getting up to speed & reading manual. |
| <u>Booze News</u> boozenews.d14.a21@gmail.com | Austin – going well, always willing to hear comments & suggestions about content & always accepting new committee members. Discussed USPS lists – suggestion made to send postcards to current recipient list to ensure updated. Discussed the email database – Austin will sync with Kelsey, Tech chair, on this. |
| <u>Technology</u> technology.d14.a21@gmail.com | District 14 Website: https://www.aa-district14.org/ Website re-vamp, W&Ws available, always looking for updates on information. Always looking for co-chairs & committee members. OFTG next meeting will be set up with tech. |
| <u>Treatment Center</u> <i>Email to be verified</i> | Eagles Nest – starting bi-weekly chaired by Miles. Ryan will get 15 BB with budget. Dates & Times TBD. Ryan – lots of progress made with Eagle's Nest, AA veterans meeting being set up. Touching base with Gateway in Swansea – evidently they have a no AA presence right now, but Ryan is working to get back in there. Staying in touch with other treatment centers to make themselves available. |
| | <h2 style="text-align: center;"><u>LIASON REPORTS</u></h2> |
| <u>CSO Liaison</u> <i>Email to be verified</i> | Joe -- Nothing to report |
| <u>ISCYPAA Liason</u> <i>Email to be verified</i> | Not Present |
| <u>Events Liason</u> <i>Email to be verified</i> | Megan G – CBC coming up – volunteers needed, sign up sheet being made available. |
| <u>Closing</u> | NEXT MEETING: APRIL 13 @ OFTG @ 1pm Close with responsibility prayer. End 1:40pm |